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PARISH OFFICE 
OPENING HOURS 

Shrule - Parochial House, Tuesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 
Glencorrib - Curates House (Sunny Days), Wednesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 

 

24th  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - (YEAR A) MASS DATES, TIMES & INTENTIONS 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH, SHRULE - Dedicated 1832 
 
 
 

Sat 16th Sep 8.00 pm Peter & Briget O’Malley 
James O’Dowd 

Sun 17th Sep 11.00 am Evylen Payne Month’s Mind 
Martin Murphy, Mochara 

Tue 19th Sep 9.30 am Victims of Liyan Flood Disaster 
Wed 20th Sep 9.30 am Victims of Moroccan Earthquake 
Thu 21st Sep 9.30 am   
Fri 22nd Sep 7.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 7pm to 7.55pm 
    8:00 pm Private Intention 
Sat 23rd Sep 8.00 pm Micko & Ann Conroy & DM Conroy Family 
Sun 24th Sep 11.00 am Parish Community 

 
 
 
 

CHURCH OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, GLENCORRIB - Dedicated 1876 
 
 
 

Sat 16th Sep 6:30 pm Parish Community 
Sun 17th Sep 9.30 am Deceased of Parish Cemeteries 

3.00 pm  Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - 3pm to 4pm 
Wed 20th Sep 10:10 am Fr. Michael Thornton 
Fri 22nd Sep 6:00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 6pm to 6.55pm 

    7:00 pm Linda Creen 
Sat 23rd Sep 6:30 pm Michael & Annie Hennelly, & son Johnny Hennelly, Toorard 
Sun 24th Sep 9.30 am Martin Molloy, Toorard 
    3.00 pm  Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - 3pm to 4pm 

 
 
 
 

CHURCH ROTAS FOR SEPTEMBER  SHRULE GLENCORRIB 
LAY READERS – Vigil Mass Geraldine Casserly Joan Joyce 
LAY READERS – Morning Mass Breege Walsh Volunteer 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Vigil Mass Martha Gibsey Ina Petty 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Morning Bernie Finnerty Siobhan Cottingham 
ALTAR SOCIETY Mocollogoan & Cahernabruck Kilroe and Cahir 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please take home your mass leaflet to reflect on the 
readings and prayers from today's service.  

 

 
 
 

The Lord is kind and merciful,  
slow to anger, and rich in compassion. 



 

Headford Dementia Café will take 
place on Monday the 25th September 
from 11am-12:30pm in Headford 
Hall. The Dementia Café is free and 
open to all people with dementia and 
their families. It is a relaxed space for 
people with dementia and their 
families to meet, chat and have a 
laugh. The guest speaker will be Áine 
Hurley Development Officer Galway 
City & County, Mental Health Ireland 
All welcome. Tea/coffee and cake will 
be provided. For more 
information, contact: 
Solas FRC @093-36446 
 
Mayo Stoma Group is meeting on 
Thursday 21 September 2023, 
Ellison Hotel Castlebar Please contact 
JJ on 0872300580 If you are 
attending. 

 

GLENCORRIB KILROE COMMUNITY 
CENTRE will be undergoing an 
extensive heating and insulation refit 
starting in October 2023.  If you need 
to use one of the rooms, please 
contact Dell Maye on 087-8542740 to 
check if it's available.  We hope to 
have the work completed as soon as 
possible. 

Glencorrib Church Bell 60th Anniversary 
commemoration will take place at 2pm at 
Glencorrib Church on Sunday 8th October 
2023.  At the moment we are researching the 
history of the bell and its construction.  We have a 
newspaper article from the Connacht Tribune 
dated 14th September 1963 where it states that 
John Rattigan from Milltown was the builder.  
Simon J Kelly, Galway was the architect and the 
bell maker was M. Byrne Bell Makers.  The bell 
was presented by John Harte of Mounthenry in 
memory of his brother James Harte who passed 
away in January 1960.  
We need your help. We are producing a leaflet for 
the 60th anniversary.  Were you there in 
September 1963 when the bell was blessed by 
Bishop Michael Browne?  Do you know of anyone 
else who was there?  Do you know the names of 
any people who were involved in its construction? 
Do you have a photo of either James or John 
Harte? It would be great to add a few lines of local 
history to the leaflet. If you have some 
information on the Bell, the tower or Harte family, 
you are invited to a special meeting in Glencorrib 
Kilroe Community Centre on Monday 
18th September @ 8pm. You can also 
phone Kevin Flood on 086 3782156 if 
you would like to help but can't attend 
the meeting. Thanks.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sean McGuiness Memorial Climb: 
Clare Gillian and Karen McGuiness would like to say a huge thank you to 
everyone who donated to the Sean McGuiness memorial climb in aid of Croí.  
We are so grateful for all the support we received. 
Also thank you and well done to everyone who gathered at Croagh Partrick 
for the climb. Thank you all for making it such a memorable and special day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Evangelium Ireland will host its next Apologetics Conference for young Catholics 
at The Imperial Hotel, South Mall, Cork City on Saturday, 7 October beginning at 11.00am 
and concluding at 4.30pm. The theme of the conference is Towards Lifelong Formation. 
Speakers: Bishop Alphonsus Cullinan Defending the Faith in the Public Square; Fr Eamon 
Roche ‘Until Christ be Formed in You’ – A Roadmap for Catechesis and Christian Formation; 
Fr Patrick Cahill Studying Discipleship at the School of Mary. Cost: €15 including 
refreshments. For more information about Evangelium Ireland and to register go to 
www.evangelium.ie or search ‘Evangelium Ireland’ on Eventbrite. 

 
 



 

Duck Race and Family Fun Day: 
Oscarz producer Kenny Murray and his cast of The Hangover 
are hosting a Duck Race and Family Fun Day on Sunday 
October 1st from 2-5pm at Shrule Community Centre 
and Black River.  

A fantastic idea for all the family to come along to support the 
crew in their fundraising activities. 

1st place: €150 – 2nd place €100 – 3rd place €50 

Raffle and Spot Prixes on the day! 

Ducks are available in local shops, pubs, butchers & 
hairdressers. Get them before they are gone! 

 
 
 
 
 

Would your child(ren) be interested in becoming an altar server? 
Pupils from third class upward are welcome to become altar servers – no experience necessary! 

It is a long tradition in families that children become altar servers, just as their mom and dad 
before them. Altar servers have a long history in the church and in celebration of various liturgies, 
especially on weekends. Apart from enhancing the way liturgy is celebrated, becoming an altar 
server allows a child to grow in confidence and self-esteem by working and carrying out various 
activities in public, along with learning collaboration, teamwork, cooperation, and communication 
skills that are the basic blocks of society and the social framework.  

The aim, depending on numbers, will be to form teams that will be put into a Rota. It would be 
hoped that each team would have pupils from various classes allowing the students to learn from 
each other. While this will be the guide in forming teams, every effort will be made to 
accommodate pupils and parents/guardians. 

Finally, in line with child safety policy, each team is required to have TWO adult supervisors. Clergy 
count as 1, so another adult is required. The previous policy whereby parents/guardians of a team 
would take it in turns to be supervisor will NO LONGER be necessary. This 
is due to several parents volunteering to take this role. This means that if 
your child wishes to become an altar server, it will not necessitate you 
being Garda Vetted.  

If your child is interested, or you have further questions feel free to contact 
the parish at parishofshurle3@gmail.com. 

 
 
 

 

A little bit of humour: 
A stranger went into a small country store. There 
was a notice on the door warning: 

“Danger beware of the Dog!”. 

Inside, he saw a harmless old dog asleep on the 
floor next to the counter. 

“Is that the dog we’re to beware of?” 
he asked. 

“Yes, that’s him” the shop keeper replied. 

“That certainly doesn’t look like a dangerous dog. 
Why did you put up that sign?”  

The shopkeeper answered: 

“Because before I put that sign there, people kept 
tripping over him.” 

 
  



 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THOSE WHO DIED ON THIS WEEK IN FORMER YEARS 
Surname Christian  Village Date Died Age Cemetery 
Moran Anne Gorthbrack 16/09/1918 18 Killursa 
Murphy Martin Mochara 16/09/2021 92 Shrule 
Fury James Allaca 17/09/1916 92 DonaghPatrick 
Davin Michael Brackloon 17/09/1950 73 Shrule 
Dooley Oliver Gurteen 17/09/1973 52 Shrule 
Langan Martin Shrulegrove 17/09/1998 85 Shrule 
Geraghty Mary Corrinreedra 17/09/2004 88 Killursa 
Payne Brigid Dalgan 18/09/1961 38 Shrule 
O'Dowd Seamus Dalgan 18/09/1980 68 Shrule 
Meenaghan John Oregon US & Shrule 18/09/2016 83 Shrule 
Canavan Mary Gorthbrack 19/09/1966 64 Killursa 
Mangan Michael Joe Ramolin 19/09/1973 42 Shrule 
Reilly Matthew Woodpark 20/09/2001 69 Shrule 
Melvin Majella Ballisnahina 20/09/2016   Shrule 
Newell Julia Boula 21/09/1926 15 Killursa 
Murphy Patrick Gortatubber 21/09/1933   Cong 
Keleghan John Shrule 21/09/1938 75 Shrule 
O'Malley Peter Mocollogan 21/09/2003 92 Shrule 
Hennelly Johnny Toorard 21/09/2018 69 Moyne 
Molloy Julia Ballisnahina 23/09/2005 75 Shrule 
Joyce John Glassvalley 23/09/2013 90 Killursa 
Murphy Julia Brodella 23/09/2016   Shrule 
Flood Patrick Ballynalty 24/09/1943 69 Cill Criocáin 
Mellet Brigid Cloonbanane 24/09/1959 84 Shrule 
Murphy Stephen Carheens 24/09/1963 87 Shrule 
Varley John Mochorra 24/09/1981 95 Shrule 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE ALSO REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THE RECENTLY DECEASED 
Michael R Roche 
Ballyfruit, Headford, Caherlistrane, 
Galway 
Funeral Mass for Michael took place 
in Church of Mary Immaculate and 
St. Joseph, Caherlistrane, 
Wednesday last, 13th September 
2023. RIP. 

Josephine Duffy 
(née Warren) 
Headford, Galway 
Funeral Mass for 
Josephine took place in St 
Mary’s Church, Headford, 
this Saturday, 16th September 2023. 
RIP. 

 
 
 

Mayo PPN currently have vacancies within the PPN committee. Maybe you 
or someone from your organisation would be interested! 

The Mayo Public Participation Network is the main link through which the 
local authority connects with the community, voluntary and environmental 
sectors. 

They aim to enable community organisations to articulate a diverse range of views and 
interests within the local government system, and to allow a diversity of voices and 
interests to be facilitated and involved in the decision-making process of Mayo County 
Council and other relevant bodies. 

The committee meet 4-6 times per year with a mix of in-person and online meetings. The 
PPN committee monitors the activities of the PPN and approves the PPN budget and 
workplan for the year ahead. Mayo PPN work in collaboration with Mayo Co Council and the 
Department of Rural and Community Development. Travel and subsistence will be 
met by the PPN. For further information and nomination forms please visit: 

https://mayoppn.ie/vacancies-on-mayo-ppn-secretariat-committee 
 
 
 
 
 


